

Carolina Piedmont Base of the USSVI presents the

Piedmont Periscope

August 2017

Inside this issue:

USSVI Creed	1
CO Message	2
Contacts	2
XO Message	3
Cob's Message	4
Chaplain's Message	5
Meeting Minutes	6
Meeting Minutes	9
Regional Notes/Supply	10
Birthdays	11
Funnies	14
Base Calendar	18
WWII Veteran's	19
Base Member Memorial	20
Holland Club	21

USSVI Crood

Nearly 4,000 submariners have sacrificed their lives on the altar of American freedoms. It is the primary mission of USSVI to perpetuate their memory through memorials and "tolling the boats" memorial services. Per the USSVI Constitution Article III the Purpose/Creed consists of three sections:

Sections of the USSVI Creed

Creed:

Section 1: To perpetuate the memory of our ship-mates who gave their lives in the pursuit of their duties while serving their country. That their dedication, deeds and supreme sacrifice be a constant source of motivation toward greater accomplishments. Pledge loyalty and patriotism to the United States of America and its Constitution.

Camaraderie:

Force.

Section 2: In addition to perpetuating the memory of departed shipmates, USSVI provides a way for all Submariners to gather for mutual benefit and enjoyment. The common heritage as Submariners is strengthened by camaraderie. USSVI supports a strong United States Submarine

Perpetual Remembrance:

Section 3: The organization engages in various projects and deeds that bring about the perpetual remembrance of those shipmates who have given the supreme sacrifice. USSVI also endeavors to educate all third parties it comes in contact with about the services United States submariners performed and how the sacrifices of lost shipmates made possible the freedom and lifestyle Ameri-





Lost Boats for August "Sailors, rest your oars"

USS S 39 (SS 144) August 14, 1942

USS FLIER (SS 250)
August 13, 1944

USS HARDER (SS 257)August 24, 1944

USS BULLHEAD (SS 332) August 6, 1945

USS COCHINO (SS 345)August 26, 1949

Page 2 Piedmont Periscope

CO's Stateroom— Carolina Piedmont Base Commander Rick Petitt





Commander's Stateroom August 2017

Can't believe another summer is almost gone. Jack, Steve and I went to Victory Junction for their annual NAS-CARNIVAL event. This was a very enjoyable event and the kids were great. It makes us all

feel good that we can contribute to a fun event for these very special children. With all the anger that is going on around us today, it is refreshing to have children in the worst conditions enjoying life and making everyone around them feel special. I certainly left with a lot of happiness and hope in my heart that night.

The National Convention is next on our list and is coming up the end of August. I can't wait to attend and enjoy a week of comradery with my submarine friends in Florida. If you haven't signed up, please do so soon and join us in Orlando for a great time. I'll buy the first round.

Finally we need all of you to help us participate in local activities. If you have an event or activity coming up in the next few months, let us know so we can attend and spread the word about our USSVI organization.

After this meeting we will have our annual picnic at Raymond Ziverinks home again. Don't miss this event. Lots of great food and fun and it will mark the end of another great summer.

Enjoy the rest of August and I'll see you all Saturday.

Rick Petitt

Carolina Piedmont Contacts

Base Commander	Rick Petitt	rickpetitt05@gmail.com	704-562-0089
Vice Commander	Jack Jeffries	jcckjeffries@interlink-café.com	704–254-3471
Base Secretary	Tom Kelly	kellytj911@yahoo.com	803-831-8898
Base Treasurer	Raymond Zieveri	ink ziev_ssn661@yahoo.com	803-324-1414
Chief of the Base	Joel Sparnon	joel.sparnon@irco.com	704-779-0730
Base Chaplain	Tom Hulme	on the roadhulme@live.com	419-606-0093
Base Storekeeper	Jeff Nieberding	jan7334@comporium.net	803-366-9255
Holland Club Coordinator	Jim Harris	gliz1941@yahoo.com	803 802 2793
Newsletter Editor	Robert Schilke	rschilke66@gmail.com	803-370-4121

Page 3 Piedmont Periscope





XO's Stateroom
— Vice
Commander Jack
Jeffries

Congratulations! we have almost made it through a hot summer. Hope you all are getting ready for our annual meeting/picnic at Raymond and Linda Zieverinks home the 23rd of September, there will be no meeting at the VFW in September. Raymond's address is 3003 Lakeland Dr. Rock Hill SC, more details as we get closer to the date. The base had our second visit to Victory Junction this month and one is schedule for the fall, if you are interested in attending this visit, please let me know. We conducted an Eagle Scout presentation Sunday the 13th where we honored 2 Eagle Scouts, we presented them with USSVI certificates and patches, this has been a program with continued success for honoring these fine scouts, once again if you would like to be part of this team let me know. We have five members attending the National Convention, I would have thought we would have a better showing of support for this event since it is within driving range, don't know when the next one will be this close. Hope to see you all at the next meeting 26 August at the Ft Mill VFW meal served at 1730 meeting 1830.





jack



West PAC Submarine OPS...



Chief of the Base



From The COB—Joel Sparnon MM2(SS)



Welcome to the dog days of summer, I hope everyone is enjoying the fine invention by Willis Carrier and staying cool in this summer heat.

Its picnic time of the year again, I want to thank Raymond Zieverink for stepping up again this year and hosting our annual get together in September.

Let's make sure this year

we all stay hydrated in the heat, I know some of you are new to the south, just remember that September can be as hot as August some years so staying hydrated in the heat is important.

Now you know what's coming! Request for volunteers for the COB's working party to assist in the set up and tear down at Raymond's house.

Currently we have 3 categories we need help with.

Tent and Table set up Parking guidance

Tear down (Tents down, Chairs and table tear down)

Remember the more volunteers we get the faster and easier these tasks are and less of a burden on just one group of folks.

Any volunteers please see me at the meeting in August or call me and let me know (704)779-0730. And in true COB fashion don't make me come looking for help, and any assistance is appreciated.

Remember to bring your own lawn chairs,

Stay safe out there and I will see you all at the meeting.

Remember recruit, recruit, recruit new members.

Joel Sparnon MM2/SS A-Gang Base COB

joel.sparnon@irco.com 704-779-0730



Guam Naval Base and Emory S. Land Stationed at Guam





Page 5 Piedmont Periscope

Chaplain's Corner, Tom Hulme





As always, time is going way too fast! It seems like just a couple of days ago I was putting the thoughts together for July's Chaplains Corner, and here I am doing the thoughts for Augusts offering of God's Word.

We all have demanding schedules and combine those with life's situations, we sometimes feel like we're being stretched in too many directions at the same time.....present company included, the harder you try to remove demands, commitments and spur of the moment things that need attention, the more that seem to continue to play pile on to see how much we can take!

I have found the best antidote for these times when I feel like I'm ready to explode, is to find some place quite, take a deep breath and talk with God.....get things back in to perspective and recognize the Blessings that Our Good Lord has bestowed us with, and how many people are not able to handle the simplest demand on their abilities, knowledge, time and compassion. Then I feel refreshed in the fact that God has just told me to suck it up and "Turn-To"!!

So, when we feel over whelmed let's try to reflect on these two very powerful points of God's Word:

Jesus the Great High Priest

14 Therefore, since we have a great high priest who has ascended into heaven,[a] Jesus the Son of God, let us hold firmly to the faith we profess. 15 For we do not have a high priest who is unable to empathize with our weaknesses, but we have one who has been tempted in every way, just as we are—yet he did not sin. 16 Let us then approach God's throne of grace with confidence, so that we may receive mercy and find grace to help us in our time of need. Hebrews 4:14-4:16 NIV

35 So do not throw away your confidence; it will be richly rewarded.

36 You need to persevere so that when you have done the will of God, you will receive what he has promised. 37 For,

"In just a little while, he who is coming will come and will not delay."[a]

38 And,

"But my righteous[b] one will live by faith.

And I take no pleasure in the one who shrinks back."[c]

39 But we do not belong to those who shrink back and are destroyed, but to those who have faith and are saved. Hebrews 10:35 – 10:39 NIV

May God Bless you, your family, your home and "Our Country"

Hope to see you all at this month's meeting!

Be well and God Bless!

Tom L. Hulme cell: 419-606-0093 ontheroadhulme@live.c

cell: 419-606-0093



Fleet Piers at Guam

Page 6 Piedmont Periscope

July Meeting Minutes

CALL MEETING TO ORDER

Carolina Piedmont Base Commander Rick Petitt called the meeting to order at 1830 hrs. at the VFW Post located in Fort Mill, SC.

INVOCATION

Base Chaplain Tom Hulme gave the invocation.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

All joined together in saying our nation's Pledge of Allegiance.

USSVI CREED

The USSVI Creed was recited tonight by Rick Petitt.

TOLLING OF THE BOATS

The Tolling of the boats for June was presented by Tom Hulme. Bell was rung by Joel Sparnon.

MEMBER INTRODUCTIONS

There were 19 members present at this month's meeting.

AWARDS

No awards were presented at this meeting.

REVIEW OF LAST MEETING'S MINUTES

A copy of the June 2017 base meeting minutes was emailed out to members on July 5th for review.

Minutes no longer need to be voted on/approved per Steve Bell, so members just need to inform the base secretary of any corrections that are needed.

No corrections were identified at tonight's meeting so the minutes stand as-is.

READING OF THE TREASURER'S REPORT

Base Treasurer Raymond Zieverink presented the treasurer's report as of July 22nd. The total current balance of all base funds is \$5,575.31 as of today see table below for actual figures.

As a follow-up to new business from last meeting our base make a donation to the Baton Rouge Base for members there hurt by flooding, Raymond reported a check in the amount of \$800 was sent on June 26th to USSV-Charitable Fund care of the Baton Rouge Disaster Relief Fund.

The treasurer's report is also no longer required to be voted on/approved at base meetings. Members just need to question any items contained in the current report or inform the base treasurer of any corrections that are needed.

No corrections were identified at tonight's meeting so the current treasurer's report stands as-is.

SK REPORT

	Balances as of	Last Reported
Category	7/22/2017	Balances
Kapss-4-kidss Fund	\$943.50	\$911.50
Moonshine Mtn Memorial Fund	\$0.00	\$0.00
NC Air Museum	\$29.50	\$29.50
Scholarship Fund	\$206.00	\$165.00
General Base Fund	\$4,396.31	\$5,094.56
Total Balances	\$ 5,575.31	\$ 6,200.56

Base Storekeeper Jeff Nieberding was not able to be with us tonight. Jeff is our primary contact for ordering patches and vests and he has an assortment of other items for sale like parking placards, challenge coins, etc.

OLD BUSINESS

None.

NEW BUSINESS

September Picnic Preparation

In preparation for the base picnic at the Zieverink's in September, a motion was made to allocate up to \$300 to Raymond to begin preparations for the event. The money will be to cover the rental of a portapotty, purchase of soft drinks and some food items. The motion was seconded and approved.

GOOD OF THE ORDER

Bilge Rats Update

Dale Moses reported that in preparation for their 7th season, the Bilge Rats met today to go over the Heehaw music. At next practice session they will conduct a read-thru of the scripts and continue to work on the music.

It is anticipated their dress-rehearsal performance will be after November's base meeting at the VFW.

As always, anyone interested in participating please contact Moe to volunteer.

Bilge Rats Karaoke

Moe also announced the formation of a Bilge Rat karaoke group to travel to area assisted living homes with a projector and karaoke unit to entertain participants with fun times to sing songs familiar to them. More information on this opportunity to follow.

National Convention

The National Convention will be held in Kissimmee, FL September 1 thru 6, 2017. To date 183 persons have signed up. For anyone who is planning on going who hasn't signed up yet you will lose the block rate and free parking pass as of July 31st.

Annual Dues

Everyone is reminded that annual base/national dues for 2018 can be given to our Base Treasurer Raymond Zieverink at any time up to December 31st, however – why wait – take care of it the sooner the better.

Page 8 Newsletter Title

A total of \$35 is required per year to cover both base and national dues. Reductions can be had if you renew for 3-years or more of a reduction if you renew for a 5-year period.

Other Base Opportunities

Flag Etiquette Courses will be starting in the fall as we begin the new school year.

The number of Eagle Scout Presentations are increasingly occurring as the word spreads through the troops of our special recognition of new Eagle Scouts. More volunteers to give presentations are needed especially in South Carolina. Moe stated he will assist on presentations.

Reminder, if any pictures are taken at any of these presentations, please forward them to both our Piedmont Periscope editor Robert Schilke AND to Dale Moses for inclusion in the NC Subvets All Clear newsletter.

OPEN 1MC

September Picnic – make plans to attend our annual picnic on September 23rd which also doubles as our September base meeting. Same as last year, the picnic will be held at the Zieverink's home in Rock Hill. More information to follow at our next meeting.

Lee Hickerson honored fellow serviceman Cecil Bailey Young who passed away July 16th 2017 at the age of 92. Lee stated that Cecil volunteered at the age of 17 immediately after the attack on Pearl Harbor. Cecil served as a signalman during World War II.

Stephen White informed us that a magazine simply called "Military" can be obtained free of charge by signing up on line for a free subscription. Go to http://milmag.com/ to sign-up. Military is a monthly history publication written by the men and women who were there; in essence an oral account in print in the words of those who served.

Steve Bell reports that he currently has the base library at his home and anyone interested in checking out books from the library can contact him.

Stars – John Brough informed us he continues to have many opportunities to pass out many stars thru the USO at Charlotte-Douglas Airport. Zeke Rybczyk reported he gives out stars at funerals as part of his service thru the Gaston County Honor Guard. Rick reports he and Cindy have multiple retired flags in their home and Cindy is our primary star packager. Cindy and her helpers have packaged 68,000 stars to date. WOW! A Bravo Zulu goes out to the Petitt's for their production of the star packages and to our members who all share these tributes with veterans who cross their paths.

BINNACLE LIST

Members were reminded about our fellow shipmates or spouses who are not feeling well or are under other medical related conditions. Any efforts made to visit or contact them would most certainly be appreciated:

We remember:

Rudy Ogas

Volume 1, Issue 1 Page 9

Jim Schenk

Don Haseley

Carly Brough

Dee Rutter

Monica Dachs

Bob Bunney

And Jeff Nieberding's father who recently entered hospice care

NEXT BASE MEETING

The next base meeting of the Carolina-Piedmont Base will be held on Saturday, August 26, 2017 at the VFW Post in Fort Mill, SC. Meal starts at 1730, base meeting starts at 1830.

MOTION TO ADJOURN

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 1915 hrs. Motion passed.

BENEDICTION

Tonight's Benediction was given by Base Chaplain Tom Hulme.

RAFFLE RESULTS

Tonight's raffle was won by Bill Strand.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted by:

Tom Kelly

Base Secretary

First Flight 688 pulling into Guam



Regional Notes

Mark your calendars!!!

I received a message from our contact with the North Carolina State Fair. She said they will be getting applications out in the next week or two and we are invited again this year. The Fair is October 12-22 and the military day is typically Wednesday(10/18).

We will be bringing our tent and banner and hopefully will have some memorabilia to present. Participation is requested from all bases, not just Tarheel.

More details will follow as they become available!

Thank you,

Tom McFadden
USSVI Tarheel Base Treasurer
919-656-7440
730 Chelsea Dr.
Sanford, NC 27332



The Supply Shack-

Jeff Nieberding - SK

Carolina Piedmont Jackets are still available to order, several members have ordered theirs already. Just let the SK know and he'll fix you up with an order form.

USSVI Calendars are also available with great Submarine pictures for each month.

USSVI vests can be ordered thru the SK as well. We can get Patches!

The SK is now able to order patches from BC Patch LLC at wholesale prices. This is usually \$2 - \$3 less per patch than we normally see. Let the SK know what you need.



Page 11 Piedmont Periscope

New members

"Have you recruited any new members for the base yet?"

Jeff Mason, MM1(SS)

Qual Boat: Francis Scott Key, 1982

Binnacle List

Tom Hulme

Tom Humne

Rudy Olgas

Jim Schenk

Don Haseley

Carly Brough

Dee Rutter

Monica Dachs

Bob Bunney

Happy Birthday to:

September

George Davis - 19 Sept

Dan Jackson - 15 Sept

Arnold Kirk - 22 Sept

Dale Moses - 8 Sept

Steven Rogers - 8 Sept

John Rupertus - 10 Sept

Michael Toomey - 23 Sept



HAR SAMBUSERDAN SIO

September

Jay & Barbara Andress - 4 Sept

Jim & Arlene Brady - 11 Sept

Ron & Pat Busila - 4 Sept

Don & Dorothy Haseley - 27 Sept

Tom & Pamella Holland - 26 Sept

Paul & Sandra Myers - 10 Sept

Glen & Janet Snyder - 7 Sept



Para-Vis - Base Activities page





Victory Junction With Richard Petty



Victory Junction Gang Camp. Back row: King Richard Petty, Steve Bell, Rick Petitt. Front row: Carol Jeffries. Jack Jeffries and Ma Bell! Page 13 Piedmont Periscope

SubVettes Birthdays!



Sara Connelly- 4 Aug



Ladies,

SubVettes meet together at the same time as the guys at the VFW post. You have your own meeting room. So, please come and attend when your hubby/significant other is off meeting with the guys.





From the school visit coordinator:

See Jack for the schedule of School visits. We want you there with us!

If you have not yet visited a school for a session, now is your chance. Tell your sea stories and answer questions about your boat life.



Piedmont Funnies Page

I was the Sonar Division LCPO on board the USS Jacksonville in 1987. We got a new Captain and he was reviewing our Equipment Status Log (ESL) and he looked up at me and said, "Chief, I see the word "bad" written in on almost every one of your ESL entries. I don't like the word bad. I want you to put in something a little more descriptive."

I nodded and told the Captain that I would take care of it. Then I took the ESL back to Sonar and gave it to my Leading First, with the instructions to cross out "bad" wherever it appeared and replace it with "naughty".

I could hear the Captain laughing all the way down in the Chief's Quarters!

Heard aboard the USS Providence (SSN-719) during a night transit. Circa about 1987

Bridge, Quartermaster.... "what is that star in the southern sky?" Quartermaster, Bridge...."I believe that is the planet Uranus.

30 second pause.

Quartermaster, Bridge....."Sir, upon further review of the celestial navigation picture, we've determined that "star" is far to small to be Uranus.

- Dennis M. Tobin (STS2/SS/DV), USS Providence (SSN-719)

USS James Madison (SSBN 627) Gold - 1972. Picture it - State five seas and proceeding to periscope depth during dinnertime. The mess cook was delivering a refilled bowl of corn to the Chief's table, and had just arrived at the table when the boat lurched to starboard. The refilled bowl dumped its steaming contents onto the Master Chief's lap "Oops. I guess that's Corn on the COB!" said the mess cook.

Another first flight 688 pulling into Guam. Unknown boat...



Piedmont Funnies Page

USS James Madison (SSBN 627) Gold - 1973. I was one of the junior ETs in the Navigation Center. One of the other ETs had brought a wire-guided remote control race car on patrol with him, and I was driving it around the Nav Center, one day. I finally (after many attempts) negotiated the corner from the computer aisle to IC Alley, and was feeling good about making the straight-away into the Attack Center. The LtJG on the Conn heard the whining of the motor as I approached the periscope stand and leaned out to see what the noise was. "Smith, get that car out of control!" he shouted. Just then, I veered to the right and collided with the Torpedo Fire Control Panel, then backed up and collided with the ECM Bay equipment. I threw up my hands in surrender and announced, "It *IS* out of control, Sir!"

USS James K. Polk (SSBN 645) Gold - 1978. "Joe Cool" on the helm, ordered course of 090 degrees. His thoughts were on his Honey, back home, and the next thing he knew he was receiving a right rudder command from the Conn, "Come right, make your course 270." After a few seconds of awakening and assessing the situation, we heard, "You mean you want me to turn 345 degrees to the right, Sir?" There was laughter in the Control Room. "Helm, mark your head!" the Conn shouted. "Mark my head, aye, Sir - 285, coming right to 270, Sir," was his report. "Helm, shift your rudder!" the Conn said, holding his head in his hands as though it would explode at any minute.

USS James K. Polk (SSBN 645) Gold - 1979. I was Chief of the Watch with an Under-Instruction watch stander. The boat was at periscope depth, and I had lost track of the actions of my UI, but the first indication of trouble was the fully extended, trembling arms of the Helmsman/Planesman. I looked at the BCP and found From Depth Control and From Forward Trim. I discretely directed my UI to secure Forward Trim. Then I directed him to secure Depth Control. Next, I directed him to wait until we returned from PD, then ask permission to pump DC to FT to the mark. He did exactly as I directed, and about five minutes after his commencement of pumping, the Diving Officer finally realized it was an unusual request, and asked why he was pumping. "While we were at PD," my UI cheerily replied, "I emptied Forward Trim to Depth Control to see if your Helmsman/ Planesman was on the ball." Before the laughter started, I add, to my UI but loudly enough for the Control party to hear, "See, I told you he wouldn't notice!"

Either a Sea Wolf class or a Virginia Class pulling into Guam.

Editor's note: Pictures are in Honor of and a reminder that our shipmates are in harms way protecting us from North Korean aggression.



Carolina Piedmont Base Awards

2009 Silver Anchor,

2009 Golden Anchor,

2011 Golden Anchor,

2011 Newsletter of the Year,

2011 Robert E. Link Award,

2012, Newsletter of the Year,

2013 Newsletter of the year,

2013 National Newsletter of the Year,

2013 Golden Anchor,

2014 Meritorious,

2014 Newsletter of the year,

2014 National Newsletter of the Year

2015 Golden Anchor,

2015 Meritorious,

2015 1st Runner up Newsletter Group 3









Our dinners prior to our meetings are usually "pot-luck". Our ladies, who take really good care of us and support our efforts as well as their own projects, put together a great meal.

It is pot luck, and everyone that attends the dinner should contribute something, whether home -made or store-bought.

The meal also is one of our main fund raisers. A seven dollar donation is suggested for each person eating. From that seven dollars, a dollar goes to the USSVI Scholarship Fund. The remainder is divided between the Base membership and the SubVettes membership.

All in all, the money is put to good use supporting the activities of both groups. The meals are always great, and there are usually plenty for those who wants seconds.

So please, if you are going to attend the meal, please bring something and please contribute to our causes. You're not going to get that great of deal at any restaurant. And you'll be supporting great causes.

Jack

The deadline for the Periscope will be the 15th of next month. Thanks!

RM2(SS)

Page 17 Piedmont Periscope







Base Commanders



Glenn Harris- 2007 to 2009

Steve Bell- 2009 to 2015



Rick Petitt-2015 to Present









Page 18







Carolina Piedmont Base Calendar of Upcoming Events						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
20	21 Eclipse	22	23	24	25	26 Dinner & Base meeting VFW post
27	28	29	30	31	1 September National Convention 1-6	2 National Convention 1-6
3 National Convention 1-6	4 Labor Day	5 National Convention 1-6	6 National Convention 1-6	7	8	9 VFW Breakfast
10 Grandparents Draw	11 Patriot Day	12	13	14	15	16
17	18	19	20	21	22	23 Picnic/meeting at Raymond Ziever- ink's
24	25	26	27	28	29	30 Victory Junction visit
1 October	2	30	4	5	6	7

One way to support VFW Post 9138 is to attend their Saturday Morning Breakfast held on the second Saturday of each month from 8am to 11am—Come on out!



World War II Veterans











This Place of Honor is dedicated to our Carolina Piedmont Base Brothers who have served in WWII

RM1(SS) Bill King - Qual Boat: $SS\text{-}486\ 1959$

 $RM3(SS)\ Hal\ Rutter\$ - Qual Boat: U-2513 $\ 1946$

TM3(SS) Don Haseley - Qual Boat: SS-244 $\,$ $\,$ 1945





MEMORIAL







For our Carolina Piedmont Base Submariners who have left on their Eternal Patrol, taken gently into our Lords mighty everlasting embrace.



Heavenly Father: we pray to you for those on the perilous ocean that you will embrace them with your mighty protection and grant them success in all their rightful undertakings. Grant them in all hours of need to see that they have a God who remembers them, and grant them grace in the hour of danger to commit their souls into your hands. 0 Lord Jesus Christ, who can rebuke the storm and bring it to silence, and lay the roaring waves to rest, show them who call to you out of the deep that you hear their prayer and will save them. And finally bring us all home to your safe port where we can be with you to close of the age. Amen.

Rudolfo Hernandez— MEDAL OF HONOR CPL-MOH—Hope Mills, NC Passed away on 12/21/2013

Gary Lee Cruzan, LT—Hickory, NC, Passed away on 7/20/2010

Don Duncan, CDR - Charlotte, NC, Passed away 12/19/2016

Donald Morton, SN(SS) - Matthews, NC, Passed away on 9/22/2007

Everett Edward Erb Jr, TM2(SS) - Charlotte, NC, Passed away on 12/19/2013

Roger W. Fuller LCDR,- Tega Cay, SC, Passed away on 12/13/2007

Hal Rutter RM3(SS) - Fort Mill, SC, Passed away on 02/12/2017

Holland Club

Carolina Piedmont Base



New Hollard Club Members this year:

Jay Andress CMDMC(SS) Qualified on USS Abraham Lincoln Clarence Jordan EM1(SS)Qualified on USS Skipjack,

John Rupertus FTG2(SS) Qualified USS Atule,

Paul Simerly LCDR Qualified on USS Nathanael Greene,

Joel Tuchfeld IC2(SS)Qualified on USS George Washington



This Page is dedicated to our Submarine Brothers who have been qualified more than 50 years in the United States Submarine force.

Al Allen - MMCM(SS)

Jack Anulies FTB1(SS)

Steve Bell - RMCM(SS)

Perry Blake - IC3(SS)

Robert Boyd - RMCS(SS)

Ron Busila—MMC(SS)

Rudy Ogas - MM1(SS)

Charles E. Cross - ICC(SS)

Howard Dachs—IC2(SS)

John Dainotto - TM2(SS)

Donald W. Eggleston - ET3(SS)

Ray Fritz - EM1(SS)

James Hanks - MM1(SS)

Jim Harris - QM3(SS)

Ron Hatley - ET1(SS)

Don Hasley - QM3(SS)

William F. Holzendorf - CWO4(SS)

Robert Howell - EM1(SS)

Dan Jackson - MM1(SS)

Jack Jeffries - RM1(SS)

Gene Johnston - QMC(SS)







Terry Jones - CSC(SS)

Bill King - RM1(SS)

Arnold Kirk - YN3(SS)

Larry Lynch - MMCM(SS)

Bill Quailes MMC(SS)

David Peck Jr. - MTC(SS)

Otis W. Sealy - RMC(SS)

Stan Shultz—FTB2(SS)

Glen Synder - LCDR

Winborne Springs - SN(SS)

James Taylor - CWO4 (SS)

Tom Tidd - CDR(SS)

Michael J. Toomey, Jr. - CAPT(SS)

John Wallace - ETC(SS)

John Wardean - CWO4(SS)

Al Westberry - SO2(SS)

Steve White - MMC(SS)

Reb Wootten - LCDR

Herman Ziegler - EM3(SS)